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Upcoming Events / Key Dates

Term Dates – 2025

Term 1 
Concludes - Friday 4th April (10 weeks)

Friday 18  April - Good Fridayth

Saturday 19  April - Easter Saturdayth

Sunday 20  April -Easter Sundayth

Monday21   April -East Monday st

Term 2 
Tuesday 22nd April to Friday 4th June (11 weeks)

Friday 25  April - ANZAC Dayth

Monday 9  June - King’s Birthdayth

Term 3 
Monday 5th July to Friday 19th September (10 weeks)

Friday 27  September - Grand Final Friday th

Term 4 
Monday 6th October to Thursday 18th December (10 weeks)

Tuesday 4  November - Melbourne Cupth

Thursday 25  December - Christmas Dayth

Friday 26  December - Boxing Dayth

Highmount Preschool

“The road to anywhere begins in
the classroom.” 

- Hubert Humphrey

Preschool Closure Day

PRESCHOOL CLOSURE: 
FRIDAY 4TH APRIL – 

NO KINDERGARTEN SESSIONS

Please be advised that our teaching team will be
undertaking professional development on Friday

4th April, therefore the service will be closed.

Professional development allows our educators
the time to collaborate and share knowledge

with colleagues, keep up to date with advances
in pedagogy, develop and improve skills and

practice thereby enhancing the positive
development of children in their education and

care.

Thank you for your understanding and we
apologise in advance for any inconvenience.



COMMITTEE UPDATES

Highmount Preschool Association has invited Aver & Line  to
take our preschool photos for the 2025 school year.

Group and individual photos will be taken week
commencing on Thursday 8th and Friday 9th May 2025.

WINTER RAFF

IMPORTANT INFORMATION AND NOTICES



President - Adrian Filzek

3YO Class Rep - Mark Molloy

4YO Class Rep - Don Almarvez

Secretary - Kammy ChanTreasurer - Stuart Duddy

Assistant Treasurer - Amy Beattie

Fundraising - Naomi Filzek

Grants Officer - Rosemary O’Brien

Council Liaison - Harry Koutrouzas

and

IMPORTANT INFORMATION AND NOTICESOUR 2025 COMMITTEE OF MANAGEMENT 

 Vice President- Varun Kommidi

4YO Class Rep - Bridgette Stoker

Executive Committee

General Members



PRESIDENT’S REPORT
As the first kinder term of 2025 comes to an end, I
wanted to acknowledge the Committee of
Management, the teaching staff and the amazing
Anastasia for the support as I transitioned into the
President role. It’s certainly been a steep learning
curve but a role I feel so passionate about fulfilling.
The kinder term has been a remarkable journey of
growth and development for both the 3-year-old
and 4-year-old groups. I’m sure you’ll all agree that
you’ve seen so many positive changes in your
children which are influenced by our amazing
teaching staff. 

As well as learning about the regulatory and
administrative roles that I and the CoM have,
gaining an understanding of the finer details of the
3 and 4 year old programs has been a massive eye
opener for me. Until starting with Highmount I
really didn’t have an appreciation of the effort that
goes into ensuring our little people are given the
greatest possible learning opportunities with their
time at Highmount. Our teaching staff passionately
follow the Victorian and National Early Years
Frameworks – ‘Belonging, Being and Becoming’ by
creating an engaging, interactive, inclusive and
supportive learning environment where each
child’s learning and development opportunities are
maximised through a high-quality play-based
curriculum. The work that goes on behind the
scenes by our staff cannot be overstated and for
that I am grateful.

One of the other highlights of the term was the
fantastic success of the Bunnings BBQ fundraiser,
where an impressive $1688 profit was raised. This
outcome is a testament to the strong sense of
community support and the collective efforts of
parents and CoM members. The funds raised will
be used to create a dedicated rest and relaxation
area to support regulation and inclusion for all
children. This area will serve as a safe and calming
space where children can take breaks when feeling
overwhelmed, practice self-regulation, and be
supported in their emotional and sensory needs. It
will help children develop essential skills in
managing their emotions and contributes to a more
inclusive and supportive learning environment.

For those that have pledged to support
Highmount with voluntary financial
contributions, I thank you so much. These
contributions have been instrumental in securing
additional resources that enhance the overall
learning experience for our children. They
provide the extra materials and resources
needed to meet the diverse needs of our
children. Whether it’s through donations for
specific projects, time spent assisting with
events, or fundraising efforts, these
contributions ensure that we can continue to
offer high-quality educational experiences and
maintain a nurturing environment. For those
families who wish to contribute it’s not too late!
Please make contact with Anastasia, we would
love your support! As a Community Kinder we
really do rely on parent contributions to get the
absolute most for our children.

I hope you and your families have a wonderful
holiday break and I look forward to meeting
many more of you in Term 2!

Adrian Filzek
President

Highmount Preschool Association Incorporated
presidenthighmount@gmail.com 

mailto:presidenthighmount@gmail.com


COMMITTEE UPDATES - LETTER OF APPRECIATION

WORKING BEE - THANK YOU
Thank you to everyone that volunteered

their time and came along to our
Working Bee on Sunday 19th January.

 
It was heartwarming to see the many

children attend and contribute to 
the care and upkeep of the outdoor

environment.
 

It was also an opportunity for members
of our community to come together and

socialise.

The kindergarten looked fresh and ready
for the commencement of the new

school year.



BUNNINGS FUNDRAISING BBQ

Congratulations on a fantastic
Bunnings BBQ outcome

Naomi! Well done to everyone
who contributed to a great day!

- Rosemary

On behalf of the Education Team, I would like to thank
the CoM, our families, and in particular Naomi, our

amazing fundraising officer/coordinator, for organising
and executing this fruitful fundraising event. It is a huge
undertaking and the effort that was given to making the
Bunning BBQ fundraiser a BIG success is not lost on us. 

We are truly grateful for the time and effort that is put in
to securing additional funds to enrich our teaching and

learning programs at Highmount Preschool. 
Many thanks, Miss Bec

On Saturday 8th March we held our
major fundraiser of the year the
Bunnings BBQ sausage sizzle.

We made a massive $1,688.51 in
profit!

The Committee of Management and the
teaching staff are currently consulting
and considering how to best use the

funds within the educational program.
We will keep you informed as to how

we utilise these funds.
A massive thank you to the families

that contributed both by way of
donations, volunteering their time on

the day, and also by attending the BBQ
and purchasing sausages and drinks.

It truly was a community effort!



SHARE YOUR THOUGHTS ON KINDERGARTEN REFORMS



3YO Classroom Highl ights

It has been a wonderful start to the year! The 3-year-
old kindergarten children have settled into their new
routines and are becoming more independent every
day. Term 1 can be a little challenging for some,
especially if it is their first time away from their family.
However, it has been so rewarding to watch them
develop connections with their environment and grow
in confidence.

We’ve seen the children take on new responsibilities,
like hanging up their bags, putting away their
lunchboxes and drink bottles, and even taking care of
their hand towels. These small tasks help them feel
proud of their independence and ability to do things
on their own. We can see their developing resilience,
determination, and persistence as they tackle new
challenges.

Not only have the children adapted to the classroom
routines, but they have also built strong friendships,
formed trusting bonds with their teachers, and have
begun to discover what excites them and how they
learn best. It has been wonderful to see their
engagement in a variety of activities that support their
growth in different areas. This includes social and
emotional wellbeing, developing fine and gross motor
skills, building on language and communication skills,
and finally, gaining confidence in their ability to learn.

We’ve celebrated Harmony Day, focusing on the
beauty of our unique backgrounds and how much we
can learn from each other. This spirit of inclusion is
something we like to ensure that we celebrate every
day at kindergarten.

The children also had fun exploring science through
hands-on activities like colour mixing and making
playdough. These experiments assist to develop early
numeracy and literacy skills, like measuring
ingredients and following steps in a recipe.

Dear Golden Wattle families,



One of the children’s favourite learning experiences this term was observing the life cycle of
butterflies. We spent weeks watching the chrysalises and talking about what might happen when
they hatched. The excitement and care the children showed while watering the chrysalises each
day, was so heartwarming. It was a true joy to release the butterflies outside once they hatched!



Throughout the term, the children enjoyed a wide range of creative activities, including painting,
cutting, threading, drawing, and working with clay. 

We also practiced yoga, explored gardening by planting beautiful flowers, herbs, and veggies
(including strawberries, native oregano, basil, and rosemary), and had fun with imaginative play, as
the children pretended to be nail technicians, builders, and ballerinas. Of course, we also made sure
to get a little messy along the way!



A huge thank you to the Kindergarten Committee
of Management and all the parents for your
continued support. We couldn’t have had such a
successful first term without you. We’re excited
to see what’s in store for the second term!

Miss Emma, Miss Bec, Miss Hilda, Miss Steph and Miss Sally



4YO Classroom Highl ights

We have made an exciting and fruitful start to a year of learning and discovery at 4YO kindergarten. We've
had a fantastic start to Term 1, filled with learning, exploring, investigating, experimenting, imagining,
creating, forging new and strengthening existing friendships, and having lots of fun. We're pleased to see
how quickly your children have settled back into their kindergarten community and we are so incredibly
proud of how they are maturing as active and engaged learners.

What We've Been Learning:

Connection and Care: During Term 1 the children have been strengthening their social competency and
emotional wellbeing through social learning contexts, our Kindness Tree, respectful relationships, and self-
care routines. The children are also developing their sense of identity as a learning community and are
starting to understand that they are a part of a group that has expectations and boundaries.

Seasons and Country: The children have engaged in meaningful learning and connected with natural
and social worlds around them through place-based learning and foregrounding Aboriginal ways of being
and knowing. Place-based learning and fostering a connection to Country has strengthened our
community and their sense of belonging. The children have been learning through the East Kulin seasons
of Wurundjeri Country. They have successfully and enthusiastically learnt all about Biderap (dry) season
and they are now learning about Iuk (Eel Season). They have also been exploring Reconciliation through
our daily Acknowledgement of Country song 'hand in hand'. It is such a powerful experience to see the
children sing this song joyfully and be able to talk about what Aboriginal land we learn on and why we
acknowledge Country.

Sensory Exploration: We have promoted an overall sense wellbeing in the children through
sensory play experiences that facilitate sensory integration, stimulation, relaxation/calm, and
mindful focus. Play experiences have included tea party water play, drinks dispenser and cups
water play, play dough sculpture, slime play, chickpea sensory tub play, kinetic sand play, and
pebble play. The children love to find out what is in our sensory tray each day and we have really
noticed what a positive effect these invitations for sensory input and output have on the children
engagement and wellbeing.

Dear Highmount Community,



Physical Development and Wellbeing: The children have relished our daily opportunities to
strengthen and refine their fine and gross motor skills through developmental physical challenges.
This developmental focus to strengthen the children's wellbeing has been a huge success with the
children taking on physical and cognitive challenges that have cultivated their fine and gross motor
development while supporting their motor planning skills, coordination, sensory integration and
dynamic balance skills. The children have been doing so well with our daily challenges that we have
now moved on to 2 and 3 step tasks! For example: 
1) pushing the icy pole stick through a slit (in a cardboard box)
2) putting a button in a slot 
3) drawing a circle on the whiteboard 
We were amazed at how they could complete these sequences, seeking little to no support. They
are incredibly capable.

Story Time Adventures: We've enjoyed many wonderful stories and songs, which have helped us
develop our language skills and acquisition, listening skills and expand our imaginations. Some of our
favourite stories have been Rainbow by Ros Moriarty, Shapes of Australia by Bronwyn Bancroft,
Frankenslime Joy Keller, The Wall by Catalina Echeverri, and Noah Dreary by Aaron Blabey. Books have
also acted as an effective tuning in tool to introduce learning and expand in areas of interest.

Early Literacy and Numeracy: This Term we have been using the
children's keen interest in mark making to develop their creative and
visual communication skills and cultivate their emergent literacy learning
and development. The children have been making steady progress
towards achieving these goals and we have seen an explosion of skill and
knowledge in the children's drawing skills, emergent writing skills, and
verbal communication skills. We have also been working with number,
shape, patterns and attributes with energy, interest and enthusiasm.

Culture, Language and Identity: To strengthen the children's sense of identity we have been
incorporating, honouring, exploring and celebrating culture, language, and family in play. We have
included cultural artefacts and cookbooks in the home corner, diverse traditional clothes in our
dress up library, multicultural dolls and props in the doll house, diverse language displayed around
the room, home languages in group time, and dual language books at story-time. For example, we
read the 'Days of the Week in Mandarin' big book with the class. This experience supported our
Mandarin speaking children to act as linguistic and cultural experts while other children's curiosity
and interest was sparked, as they learnt about diverse ways of being and knowing. Furthermore, we
also discovered that some children, hold a strong interest in Chinese culture and this is something
we can explore further with them.



Important Reminders:

Clothing: 
Please send your child in comfortable, weather-appropriate clothing that they can easily move in.
Remember to pack at least two spare sets of clothes as we promote messy play and in case of accidents.
Also, please do not send your child in their best clothes as they regularly engage in sensory, messy and
creative play.

Parent Communication: 
Please ensure you are checking Storypark regularly as this is our primary mode of communication with
you other than face-to-face conversations. On Storypark, you will find documentation of your child’s
learning and development, reminders and information about upcoming events, and important
community notices.

Upcoming Events:
31/03/2025: Elders Day - Grandparents, aunties, uncles, parents and special friends are welcome to join
us for an afternoon of connection and celebration where we can share a sense of fun and community
with one another.

03/04/2025: Lizard Wizard Incursion - Monique and Ryan will be visiting the service at 10:30 am on
Thursday 3rd April to support the children to learn about Australian native animals. This experience will
support the children’s ongoing learning about Country and the East Kulin seasons while strengthening
their sense of environmental kinship.

Miss Bec, Miss Hilda and Miss Steph

Parent Involvement: 
We encourage parent/family involvement in our kindergarten
community. Please let us know if you are interested in volunteering or
sharing a special skill with the children. 
 
What a wonderful Term we have shared so far at 4YO kindergarten! The
children’s enthusiasm and curiosity make every day a joy. We look
forward to continuing this very special journey with you and your child.

Thank you for your support!

Warmly,



IMMUNISATIONS

Has your child recently received a vaccination?
If your child has recently received a vaccination, then our enrolment records may be out of date. It is
important for our service to know enrolled children’s immunisation status.

Why we require this information: If there is a disease outbreak at the service, accurate and
current evidence of immunisation is needed to identify children at risk and what actions or
precautions need to be taken to best protect children’s health. Some children may need to be
excluded from the service until it is safe for them to return.  Health Department officials may also
review this record in the event of a disease outbreak at the service. 

How to obtain an updated  Immunisation History Statement (AIR) from the Australian Immunisation
Register. 

myGov <https://my.gov.au/> 
Medicare Express Plus < https://www.servicesaustralia.gov.au/express-plus-medicare-mobile-
app>
Medicare Service Centre < https://findus.servicesaustralia.gov.au/> 
Australian Immunisation Register, free call on 1800 653 809
Ask your GP/immunisation nurse to print the statement (note, not all immunisation providers
can do this).

Monash Council Immunisation Services offers free vaccinations, available through the National
Immunisation Program Schedule for infants, school children and adults.

https://www.monash.vic.gov.au/Community/Children-Family/Immunisation/Childhood-Immunisations-and-Council-Sessions


EXCLUSIONS FOR COMMON OR CONCERNING CONDITIONS

The Department of
Health has

developed the
document, Minimum
Period of Exclusion

from Primary Schools
and Children’s

Services for
Infectious Diseases
Cases and Contacts,

to assist in protecting
the public by
preventing, or

containing, outbreaks
of infectious

conditions common
in schools and other

children’s services
and is regulated by

the Public Health and
Wellbeing

Regulations 2019.

The Department of Education (DE) directive states that, 'It's important to make sure unwell children and
educators stay at home until their symptoms resolve and seek medical assistance as required. Services
should send unwell children or educators home in accordance with Preventing Infectious Diseases in Early
Childhood Education and Care Services.'
Our educators will be using the guidelines to inform their decision-making processes and actions when
managing illness at the Preschool service and we ask for your understanding and support as they implement
them. 



Google Review

Advert isements

You are invited to write a google review about why you selected Highmount Preschool for your child.

To leave a Google Review please visit; https://g.page/highmountpreschool/review?rc

https://g.page/highmountpreschool/review?rc

